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Bespoke Environmental and Drainage Solutions have been commissioned to produce a Nutrient
Neutrality statement for the proposed development.

The site comprises of a parcel of land amounting to approximately 0.1HA

From 2001 the site was used as an allotment, and prior was mixed use/ grazing land.

Generally speaking the use of land as an allotment has moderate nitrogen output due to the use of
modern fertilisers and the use of manure as a fertiliser.

Grazing also has a moderate nitrogen output as the waste from cattle and horses directly effects the
nitrogen load.

The proposal is for the use of the land for the stationing of a caravan for residential purposes,
together with the formation of hardstanding.

This would include the stationing of a single mobile touring caravan.

The proposed development will result in a net increase in dwellings within the catchment of
Chichester and Langstone harbours special protection area (SPA), and the Pagham harbours SPA.

As the designated site is in “unfavourable” condition any increase, including single dwellings, is
seen as significant, either alone or in combination with other developments.

This report should be used to guide the outcome of a Habitats regulation assessment

The receptor location has been identified as Chichester and Langstone harbours special protection
area

The substance of concern is nitrates (Ntot).

A mitigative response to nitrates (nitrogen) arising from the proposed development is proposed
within this report.

The 1no pitch will contain 1no dwelling in total, in the case of this site the dwelling will be a
mobile home. Based on the occupancy rate of 2.4 persons per dwelling a development water use of
288 L/day is expected, at a concentration using the proposed treatment plant of 10mg/L.



Mitigation

In order for the development to demonstrate neutrality it must be shown to produce no greater load
than existing in order to be nitrogen neutral.

It is proposed to use an adequately sized package treatment plant as specified below in Appendix 2.

The treatment plant is designed to remove suspended solids and to provide primary treatment prior
to the secondary treatment stage in the filter media. It also removes 88.6% of nitrogen. The
following model would be acceptable based on national occupancy:

Land use change from an allotment/ mixed use/ grazing land, to a site with a green space and
proposed planting of trees around the boundary will result in a reduction in nitrogen loading that
will more than account for additional nitrate load from the proposed development.



Budget calculations



Conclusion

The proposal as described above will result in a nitrogen neutral development.



Appendix 1- site plans




